
 

Welcome to another edition of the Newsletter with its usual mix of articles and fact and figures. I do understand that some 
of our readers would like us to enter more into debate and controversy but from the very start it has been our policy to 
avoid controversy and any bitterness and purely to keep people informed about what is happening in the two villages and 
surrounding area. And finally if you are reading this and living in Hovingham and don’t know how lucky you are, see the 
story below from the Times and the Guardian Newspapers.          Eddie Lucas  

 

Contributions for the August issue are welcome. Please send them to newsletter@hovingham.org.uk by 15th July 2013 
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Hovingham has recently been in the news, featuring as a lovely place to be and to stay. Firstly, a short bit from 
The Times, 18.03.13: 

“Hovingham, Yorkshire Why is it so great? Surrounded by the lovely Howardian Hills and with the North York 
Moors on the doorstep, Hovingham is incredibly pretty as well as convenient if your sons are at Ampleforth 
College, which is a 15-minute drive away. It’s easy to get to York too.   Who lives here? Hovingham Hall, the 
18th-century Palladian mansion, was the childhood home of the Duchess of Kent. It is owned by her brother, Sir 
William Worsley, whose family have owned it for 450 years.”  

And, secondly, from a travel article “Kevin’s Unsung Corners of England” by Kevin Rusby a journalist for The 
Guardian, 02.03.13.    

On a wintry Monday in February, as dusk gathers, Kevin Rusby starts his walk with his dog, Wilf, in the 
Howardian Hills. He describes them as “ a stretch of low ridges and mounds…..that conceal some delightful 
valleys and villages, a clutch of lost parklands, some interesting ruins, and some long-distance footpaths such as 
The Centenary Way, built to commemorate 100 years of the North Yorkshire County Council”.  

Starting at Kirkham Priory he goes up the River Derwent to the Castle Howard estate which he describes as 
“easily the most fascinating slice of parkland in Britain…..which contains the pyramid, the Howard family 
mausoleum, the Temple of the Four Winds, and the house itself, designed by John Vanbrugh and built by the 
third Earl of Carlisle”                                                                                                                 

Then he heads north to Slingsby Bank “my favourite part 
of the walk. The ridge is gnarled with ancient earthworks, 
some perhaps thrown up by the Celtic Parisi tribe, who 
moved here from Gaul in pre-Roman times (Paris was 
named after them). Now it is a wonderful natural 
hideaway for wildlife. This was where the deer popped 
out on us” 

From the Centenary Way he joined the Ebor Way, then 
spent the night at The Worsley Arms. “The lights were all 
on in the village when we arrived. Hovingham is a 
delightful spot, much of which is part of another large 
estate, belonging to the Worsley family.”  

He ate at The Star, and, the next morning, walked to Cawton with Paul Jackson of the AONB, then past “drifts of 
snowdrops, to Yearsley Woods, dotted with old fish ponds built by the monks of Ampleforth Abbey”. At 
Yearsley they joined the Foss Walk, ending up at the Durham Ox in Crayke.                                       Margaret Bell 

 

 

 

Hovingham in the News 

 
The Howard family mausoleum at Castle Howard. 
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Welcome to the Hovingham and Scackleton Newsletter 
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To be held again this year on 12th & 13th July at Hovingham Quarry, 
opening at 6pm Friday 12th July. 

 

Parking & Camping – Free 
 

Tickets available from Website (1 ticket covers both days), 
Adult £25.00, Family £50 (2 adults, 2 children under 16), Single child £10 

 

On Friday night we have a live set from our 1st ever Blue Grass band  
‘Brothers of String’, who make those Banjo’s sing and get everyone 
dancing! And then a DJ set from Rob Hill rolls on until midnight. 
 

On Saturday 13th July, opening at 11.00am, the 1st band is on at 12.00.  
 

We are welcoming back ‘The Trucks’ and the ‘The 
Freewheel’ with their gorgeous melodies. FreeWheel, was 
founded by Laura Midgley and Clayton Devanny who sing 
about the world around them and create timeless sounding 
songs with words that often resonate deeply with the 
listener. 
New bands so far are ‘Brothers of String’ (Blue Grass), and 
‘The Glass Caves’. Glass Caves from Pontefract  busk in York 
every weekend and have  built a  huge following, They fuse 
agitated rhythms, yo-yoing guitars and dissonant keyboard 
sounds with vocals that splinter then soar through their 
songs and produce perfectly formed morsels of ballsy alt-
rock.  
 

 

See www.quarryfestival.co.uk/ FaceBook - www.facebook.com/QuarryFestival. And if you have any queries please do 
email us at info@quarryfestival.co                                           Jonny Stringer 
 

Hovingham Music Festival 

The Freewheel 

Glass Caves 

 

 
 

“Ukrainian Cameo” 

Would the person, who borrowed this book, please 

return it to me as soon as possible? 

Thank you 

Margot Bylo 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Missing - Much-loved Book  

 
 

Saturday June 8th 10am -12  

Hovingham Village Hall 

Bring a book, buy a book, and meet others doing 
the same.  

Proceeds to Amnesty 

Jill Knight, Croft Burn, High Street, Hovingham, 
YORK, YO62 4LA  t: 01653 628977 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coffee Morning – Bring a Book  

 

 
New times effective immediately until July 2013, please contact surgery for further details 

 

            (Closed for lunch 12:30pm – 1:00pm) Telephone (01653) – 628203                                                      Phil Chapman 
 

 
Surgery Reception & 

Dispensary Open 
Doctors & Telephone 

Appointments 
Nurse /  

Health Care Assistant 

Monday 8:30am – 6:30pm 4:00pm – 6:00pm  

Tuesday 8:30am – 12:30pm 9:15am – 11:45am  

Wednesday 8:30am – 4:00pm 2:00pm – 4:00pm Nurse  8:30am – 11:30am 

Thursday 8:30am – 12:30pm 9:00am – 11:00am  

Friday 8:30am – 4:00pm 2:45pm – 3:45pm HCA  9:00am - 12noon 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hovingham Surgery – Change of hours 
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The small sick hedgehog found last August has blossomed into a full 

weight creature with a winter’s hibernation behind him. He has now 

gone to an organic garden near Whitby which slopes into open fields, 

together with a young female given by the Hedgehog Hospital. They 

have apparently settled in though have not actually been seen in their 

new home. They were provided with a bag of food of the sort they 

were used to and this was scattered near where they were released. 

Over several days all was gone. Although it is cold for the time of year 

they have plenty of cover and access to water. It is the breeding 

season, so we hope they will have young which will be around in a 

month or two.  

As hedgehogs are under severe stress since numbers have nosedived alarmingly, I hope they will have success and also 

keep Steve's slugs down. We thank Emma and all at the Hospital for their care.                                                          Jill Knight 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hedgehog News 

 

 
 

 

 

NYCC – Hovingham and Sheriff Hutton Division – 2013 election results  

 

 
 

Spring has been such a long time in coming; it was a relief to finally see 

the crocus and daffodils in flower at last. A little splash of colour around 

the village was very welcome.  

Wildflowers have again been planted outside the village hall and I hope 

that in several months time we will have another patch of colour to 

enjoy. 

Later this year we will be doing some more bulb planting, if you have 

ideas on good locations and would like to help then please contact 

action@hovingham.org.uk 

Ann Chapman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A little bit of colour 
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  Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Total 

2010 83 58 47 21 11 37 42 42 82 64 74 31 592 

2011 43 68 6 2 41 52 48 112 25 67 28 66 558 

2012 49 16 20 148 48 102 110 76 113 97 137 122 1038 

2013 57 24 52 14 
         Avg 60 48 38 45 46 58 50 62 53 68 63 58 619 

              
              

Some sunshine and warmth at last but it’s cold again…. Growth is slow everything is about a month behind 
AVG figures calculated from 1994 to 2011 

Reproduced with the permission of Robert Wainwright 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Rainfall at Hall Farm, Hovingham (in mm) 

 

 
 

The Village Market on May 4th was a success, with good weather and plenty of visitors. Thanks to Sir William Worsley we 

were able to use Hall Green for visitor parking which eased congestion in the village. Market traders parked on Coronation 

Green, and as usual we roped off the areas in front of the bungalows so that residents were less inconvenienced.  There 

were 24 stalls outside together with the Ryedale Cheese van and Peter Thundercliffe’s car from which he sold his fish – his 

van had bitten the dust but he has a new one on the way. Inside the Village Hall we had 8 more stalls. The  café was run by 

Scackleton Action group, who made £412 for their funds.   The Community Stall was run by the National Trust, and they will 

be back in July. 

Most of our regular traders were at the Market. Doggie Stuff returned 

after a break as did Ruth Webb’s Derwent Preserves. Recent additions 

who have become permanent traders include Staal Smokehouse, 

selling smoked salmon, trout and duck, and Puckett’s Pickles selling a 

range of delicious concoctions, locally made. 

The only black cloud hovering over the Market at present is the 

scarcity of helpers. Those of us who run the Market on a voluntary 

basis are finding it hard going with such a small group, especially when 

someone is away on business or holiday. If you can help occasionally 

for an hour or two once a month, please get in touch!  

Many thanks                                                Martin Bell (01653 628494) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hovingham Village Market 

 

Hovingham Estate www.hovingham.co.uk 
Residential property - The Estate has residential 

property to rent, ranging from 2 bedrooms to 5 

bedrooms, all situated within the village.   Contact: The 

Estate Office on 01653 628771 

 

Logs for sale - The Estate sell logs in varying load sizes 

which can be delivered within 1 mile of Hovingham 

Village.   Contact: David Blades on 01653 628357  

Please note due to harvest logs cannot be delivered 

during the months of August and September. 

 

Holiday Cottage – Spa Cottage; is an attractive 3 

bedroom, 2 bathroom cottage that sleeps 6 in comfort. 

For bookings please contact Rural Retreats at 

www.ruralretreats.co.uk or telephone 01386 701177 
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Maintaining the fabric of churches can be a nightmare. Inevitably, in rural villages the churches date back to a previous 

century, and in the case of the two churches in Hovingham, a lot further back than that! Hovingham Methodist Chapel was 

founded in 1815. Some of the stonework relating to All Saints’ Church dates back to the 9th Century and the tower was 

built in the 11th Century. So it is not surprising that costly repairs become inevitable. 

The Council of the Chapel have known for a long time that work was needed to repair the roof, and in March and April the 

church and vestry were re-roofed and the windows painted and repaired so that they could be opened and shut. This of 

course facilitated the drying out of the interior with a view to installing a new heating system. Also, during this time, the 

lean to behind the vestry was removed and pointing work on the walls was undertaken. 

Whilst plans were being drawn up for this work to be done, I, as the Anglican representative on the Chapel Council 

somewhat rashly offered them the church for their services during the building period. What I hadn’t bargained for was 

that work that we were planning would have started at about the same time. So when the Methodist faithful duly turned 

up for their Sunday worship at the South Porch of All Saints’, they were somewhat taken a back to find all the pews in the 

north side of the nave were taken up and the area cordoned off. As the Revd Mike Smith welcomed his congregation, he 

announced to everyone’s amusement that “the reason we’re using the church is because we have the builders in the 

chapel”!  

The first of three phases of repair work in the church has now been 

completed by Creighton and Sons, and as is so often the case the work 

turned out to be much more extensive and hence more expensive than 

first anticipated. The floor boards in the north east part of the nave have 

now been completely replaced and stonework in quite a considerable 

part of the exterior north wall has been renewed. Take a look and you 

will see for yourself what a brilliant quality of workmanship has been 

achieved, and the builders could not have been more sensitive to fact 

that they were working in a church. 

The first phase of this work on All Saints’ has now been completed and paid for, but phases two and three still need to be 

tackled. Furthermore, the church’s reserves of money have been greatly depleted and fund raising will have to be 

undertaken before any further work can be embarked upon. 

With dwindling and ageing congregations in both church and chapel, this is certainly going to prove a major problem. 

Although the church is in the first instance a place of worship for the local congregations, it is also a major landmark in the 

village and is available for christenings, wedding and funerals for everyone. As can be seen from the visitors’ book it has 

literally thousands of visitors each year. Until about ten years ago we had a “Friends of Hovingham Church”. This group 

comprised of villagers who were not necessarily interested or involved in the worship or ministry of the church, but who 

realised the importance to the community of the church building and were prepared to help raise money to keep the 

fabric in good condition. What will become increasing clear is that if the village wants the church to be available in the 

future, it will have to lend support to this fundraising.  

                         Eddie Lucas (with assistance from Carol Battersby and Joyce Skelton) 

 

Church News 

 

 
 

This classical  festival returns to Hovingham again this year, with the following concerts 

 Wednesday 17th July 11.00am All Saints Church Hovingham – Coffee Concert with 

Alexandra Silocea on piano. This concert will be recorded for BBC3 

 Saturday 27th July All Saints Church Hovingham 3.00pm – Kirbymoorside Brass 

Band 

 Sunday 28th July All Saints Church Hovingham 11.00 am – Festival Service  

 Sunday 28th July 7.00pm Hovingham Hall 7.00pm – Final Gala Concert with the Northern Sinfonia and Bradlay Creswick 

Bookings: boxoffice@ryedalefestival.co.uk or Telephone 01751 475777 

Postal address: Ryedale festival, The Memorial Hall, Potter Hill, Pickering, North Yorkshire, YO18 8AA 
 

 

 

 

 

Ryedale Festival – 12th July to 28th July 
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I am now standing down as Chairman of the Parish Council.  It has been a privilege and a pleasure to have served the communities of 

Hovingham and Scackleton for the last 5 years and in that time much has happened.  Here I reflect on what has been achieved and 

thank the unstinting commitment of members and residents of the communities. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

It would be wrong to finish without thanking key people and institutions who have helped and supported me over the last 5 years.  

 Firstly, Sir William Worsley and the Estate for their advice, help and co-operation, during which time Council and Estate relations have improved 

significantly.  

 Second, Rural Action Yorkshire in particular Maggie Farey whose Community Plan initiative re-vitalised our village communities and for including us 

in such initiatives as the Participatory Budgeting exercise, providing a blueprint for similar activities.   

 Third, thanks to Cllr Clare Wood for her continuing and considerable support, regular attendance at our meetings which keeps up to date on County 

Council affairs and for her many interventions on our behalf;  

 Fourth, Cllr Robert Wainwright who keeps us abreast of District Council issues and his efforts behind the scenes to further the work of our villages; 

 Fifth, Phil Chapman who despite the difficulties of his recent illness has continued to fulfil his role as Treasurer most effectively. Likewise his 

Chairmanship of the Action Group and Vice Chairmanship of the Council have been of unquantifiable help to me.  

 Sixth, my sincere thanks to my Parish Clerks Janice Wood and Sue Wainwright, Janice for helping me through my initial faltering steps as Chairman 

and Sue for taking over the role and managing us and me through this turbulent period. Seven, sincerest thanks to my fellow Councillors for their 

assistance and support over 5 years. 
 

And lastly I would like to thank all the residents for their continued support and wish my successor all the best in serving this community.   

 

Parish  Council – Chairman’s Report 2012-2013  

 

When I took over the chair from Alick James the Newsletter (HandS), 

initiated by Gwyn Green and Robert Thompson, was in its infancy and 

Rural Action Yorkshire had just provided the wherewithal for a 

Community Plan.  This was the catalyst and the blueprint for much that 

has happened since. The establishment of the Hovingham Action Group, 

particularly the Environment and the Market Groups, has meant that in 

Hovingham the appearance is improved by keeping it clean and tidy,  and 

by planting colourful plants and bulbs.  

Clearing snow from the pathways in winter has made it safer. The Village 

Market is now an institution winning both awards and national 

recognition thanks to the efforts of Mark Woolley, Martin Bell and their 

team.  Within this the Community Café, run by local organisations, has 

generated thousands of pounds for use in improving their facilities.   

The Hovingham blueprint was followed by Scackleton and their Action 

Group has become their focal point and enabled closer association. For 

all this we are indebted to Phil and Ann Chapman,  Mark Woolley, Martin 

Bell, David Richardson and others too numerous to mention, and in 

Scackleton Wendy Swann, Rob Matthews and others. My sincere thanks 

also to Margaret Bell for ably Chairing the Plan Steering Group without 

which we would not be where we are now. 

 

This developing community programme was something new to the 

Council. To enable some maintenance of control without stifling 

initiative, an infrastructure was established whereby Council members 

were represented on each group and reports were presented at each 

Council meeting.  This “arms length” approach means the Council can 

meet its statutory responsibilities while the organisations can manage 

their own affairs and finances.  

Turning back to the Newsletter, I wish to record my sincere thanks to the 

contribution made by its founders Gwyn Green and Robert Thompson in 

producing a very successful publication.  However, two years into my 

tenure there was a hiatus and when Gwyn and Robert felt unable to 

carry on their excellent work a Newsletter Group was formed. My thanks 

to them for picking up the baton and ably continuing production.   

At this time, too, a new lease and site for the Playground was negotiated 

with the Estate, with the Council maintaining its role as Custodian 

Trustee while day to day management was vested in a separate 

Playground Committee. My sincere thanks to Claire Wilson, Fiona Amer, 

and Malcolm Terry for re-establishing the facility and to David 

Richardson, Rosemary Stewart, Ann Chapman and Carol Battersby and 

others for continuing the good work.  

 
In June 2012 the Queen's Diamond Jubilee took place. Wendy Swann, Mark Wilson, Phil Chapman and myself, with our Parish Clerk as Secretary, 

worked with Lady Worsley, who kindly made their house and grounds available. My sincere thanks to the Worsley’s for their generosity and for 

inviting the Council to become involved in a successful self-financing event. 

During the last two years a closer working relationship has been developed between the Council and the Village Hall Management Committee, 

resulting in clearer guidelines on responsibilities.  My thanks to Neil Booth, the Chairman at the time for his help and co-operation. 

In terms of the Parish Council a significant initiative was the appointment of Phil Chapman as Treasurer, whose considerable work has enabled us to 

develop a clearer picture of its finances and put in place a budgeting system that has provided greater financial control. 

 
After the last 4 years' activity, 2012/13 has been a year of consolidation. Grass cutting has continued as normal, helping us to get through the year 

with just one additional grass cut, for which thanks to Mark Wilson. The next expensive project is the pointing of the cemetery dividing wall, 

stretching our budget to the limit.  

Recently David Richardson has worked with the Environment Agency to put in place a Flood Plan for the village.  This was fully tested this year 

following the heavy Autumn rainfall. Despite considerable concerns no houses were flooded, thanks to the efforts of our Flood Warden, Mark Wilson 

and his deputies John Anderson and David Richardson. They turned out at all hours and in all weathers to ensure that the drainage dyke, designed by 

Richard Orange-Bromehead on land donated by the Estate, worked.  Thanks to all who ensured that the Beckside houses and others remained dry, 

unlike in 2000.   

At the end of the year the Open Spaces Development Fund was established from monies from the developers of the Pasture Lane development.  The 

Council has assisted the District Council in administering this.  Bids are in and we await both the District Council's decision on the order of 

implementation and the second tranche of £23,750 both of which should be imminent. 

 

Ian Battersby 
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Welcome to Hovingham Booklet 

 

 
 

 

 

Station Road, 

Helmsley YO62 5BZ 

(01439) 771166 

With branches at 

Kirkbymoorside 

And Pickering 

 

Dedicated small animal practice in modern purpose-built premises in Helmsley with branch surgeries in Pickering  

and Kirkbymoorside. Our friendly team of four vets, four fully qualified nurses and support staff are all committed 

 to providing the best possible care for your  pets. We are your pets’ GP, surgeon, dentist and midwife. 

 

 
 

WARNING – Scam requests to send money to a friend 
 

At least one Hovingham resident has received an email, from a friend, that they are overseas and have been mugged, 
loosing their passport, credit cards and money. The email asks you to send them money to pay their hotel bill via 
organisations like Western Union. 
 

These requests are almost certainly a scam and from someone who has stolen your friend's email address book using a 
computer virus. The email often does not contain any personal information and is sometimes sent to "Undisclosed 
Recipients". 
 

Do not reply to them or send money, or any personal information such as your bank or credit card account.  If your friend 
really needed your help they would contact you personally and exchange information only you would both know and 
ensure that they were genuinely your friend and in need. 
 

If you believe you may have been the victim of such a fraud then report it to the Police. 
 

Please be careful; it has really happened here in Hovingham. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Warning about Scammers – another local near miss 
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7 Parish Councillors and 3 electors were present, together with North Yorkshire County Councillor Clare Wood.    

Annual Parish Meeting 

Phil Chapman was elected as Chairman, and Ian Battersby as Vice Chairman. For the retiring Chairman’s Report see Page 6    

of this newsletter. 

May Parish Council Meeting 

Report by Clare Wood 
 Phil Chapman and Ian Battersby were congratulated on their above appointments. 

 Recent elections: the turn out of electors had been disappointing in the Hovingham Ward but was above average for 
the County. She was committed to working hard for the next four years for the benefit of the 37 villages she 
represents. 

 The new County Council leadership remains the same. Very large savings have to be made With the exception of the 
roads she felt the public have not experienced a lot of changes in the front line services. 

Report by Robert Wainwright 

 The District Council AGM will be held on 16th May at 3.00pm 

 On 9th May the provision of an indoor bowling facility in Ryedale will be discussed. 

 The 3 day hearing for the Local Plan is on 22nd May, with the final report expected in July. 

 Decision re the installation of 10 wind turbines at West Heslerton to take place on 14th May at Norton College. 

 The Parish Liaison Meeting is on 29th May at Ryedale House 7pm;  NYCC Area Committee Meeting 12th June in 
Hovingham Village Hall 10.30am 

 

Roads and Traffic 

 Timber Routes Map A response has been received. The route via Coulton Mill had been 
approved as an excluded route. The clerk will speak to Hovingham Estate about the likely 
number of timber movements through Hovingham, and whether the Estate could 
influence the number, hours of movement and speeds of vehicles. 

 Mosey Feed Vehicles Since these continue to operate outside the hours approved by RDC, 
a letter is to be sent to Mr I. Mosey with a copy to RDC Planning Dept. 

 Speeding Mr R. Marr to be asked when the road marking will be done. 
 

Flood Gauge Is in place. It is bigger than promised, nor against the wall of the bakery, as agreed. 
 

Pasture Lane Development 

 An officer will visit the site this week to ascertain the level of occupancy 
and whether the second payment of the Open Spaces Fund should be 
paid.  

 The 5 applicants for the fund will be informed of the progress asap, 
with a review in 10 days when the situation on the 2nd payment is 
known. Prioritisation of the first payment will be considered if there is a 
delay in the 2nd payment. 
 

Metal Waste Bin Liners No supply had been found yet. The post on top green had been replaced.         
 

Scackleton Report  
 Residents are concerned about the traffic and building work at the Goat Farm site 

on Scackleton Lane. RDC Planning Department has responded, asking the clerk to 
find out if the tree planting, part of the original agreement, would be carried out.  

 Concern about heavy traffic, especially articulated grain wagons, using the route 

via Coulton Mill, continues to cause concern. The Mill owner has photographs of 

vehicles using that route. The PC will ask R. Marr if a weight limit could be 

imposed.   

 

Scackleton Action Group Report 
 Had raised £412 at the May Market Café. No news about the log seat for the pin fold.  

 

 
 

 

 

Parish Council – APM and Meeting on 8th May 2013 
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Hovingham Action Group Report  

 David Richardson has agreed to stand for election as Chairman at the AGM. The number of projects that can be 
undertaken depends on volunteers. Information about how residents could support village activities will be included in 
the Welcome Pack and the Newsletter.  

 Village sign cleaning and litter pick have taken place.  

 Playground picnic tables and seats are planned as a memorial to Sir William Worsley, awaiting Pasture Lane funds. 
 

Finance 

 The first part of the precept had been received.  

 There is a predicted deficit of £659 that includes painting the railings and pointing 
part of the cemetery wall.  

 Cost of painting railings approved at £240, excluding York Hill and black straps.  

 Zurich Insurance Renewal agreed at £540.34.  

 Planned expenditure approved for this financial year. 
             

Planning Applications - No comments submitted on any of the applications: 

 13/00311/FUL Installation of 40no 250W solar panels in two blocks south elevation The Fold 3, Wath Court  

 13/00177/FUL Agricultural worker's dwelling, Scackleton WITHDRAWN   

 13/00180/FUL Commercial workshop Scackleton (retrospective) WITHDRAWN 

 13/00392/LBC  Installation of en suite facilities and removal of wardrobe 
Hovingham Lodge WITHDRAWN 

 13/00418/HOUSE Erection of single storey extension to west elevation Pasture 
House, Main Street 

 12/01126/FUL Vehicular access to replace existing access, Mount Pleasant, 
Hovingham. APPROVED 

 12/01212/FUL Change use and alteration of barn adjacent to Manor Cottage, 
Pasture Lane.APPEAL to Sec. of State for the Environment. 

 13/00389/FUL Agricultural building for storage of machinery Park House Farm, Agricultural Buildings. 

Correspondence 

 Grass Cutting 2013: The grant is £1449.84.   

 Council Bills can be paid at Pay Point Post Offices.  

 Ducks on Brookside. Complaints had been made about the mess made by the ducks, especially concerned for children 
who play in and around the beck. The owner to be contacted.  

 The Hovingham name plate at the north end of the village is deteriorating, and the supplier is to be asked for his 

comments and advice. Enquiries also re the vanished name plate from the Park Gates  

 The letter from NY Youth Support to be forwarded to Hovingham School.  
                            

Other Business 

 Ryedale Area Committee – Phil Chapman volunteered to be a Co-opted Member. 

 Hovingham residents have expressed concern about the condition of the building site at Wheelworth House, Park 
Street. Robert Wainwright will ask RDC about it. 

 The 'Give Way' sign in Scackleton had been knocked down. A photograph to be sent to R. Marr. 

 Mrs P. Worsley has suggested the formation of a group 'Friends of Hovingham Cemetery', to help with the up-keep of 
the cemetery. Since the PC already maintain the cemetery they did not wish to  manage such a group. 

 Quarry visit to be arranged by Mark Wilson before the end of June. 

 

Next PC meetings: July 10th at Scackleton Church and Sept 11th, Nov 13th  at the Hovingham Community Room 

 

Parish  Council – AGM and Meeting on 8th May 2013 
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The Hovingham 

Village Market 

 

Next Markets 1st June & 6th July 

 35+ STALLS & Community Café 
 

Hovingham Village Hall from 10:30am 
 

SHOP LOCAL & SUPPORT LOCAL 
 

www.hovingham-market.org.uk themarket@hovingham.org.uk 

 

 

Yorkshire Rural Oscar Winner – 2012 
  Yorkshire Farmers Market of the Year-2012 

 

Rintain’s Most Improved Market 

2011 

 

 

 

Thundercliffe’s Fruits from the Sea 
 

Quality Fishmongers of Scarborough 
Yorkshire fish and shellfish direct from the coast 

 

See us every month at the 
Hovingham Village Market and 

now in Helmsley 
 
 

Please ring if you want me to call or for Special  Orders 
 

Peter Thundercliffe 01723 500552 & 07948 502476 

 

Need help with your Computer? 

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, repairs, tuition, 
or simply an introduction to your PC… sorted in your own 
home. 
 

Martin Underwood 01653  619293 
 07748  632563 
 

Underwood Computer Services 

GCSE Science Tutoring 
25 years secondary teaching experience 

Current CRB  

Reasonable Rates 

Paul Gatenby (01845)-597047 



 

 
 

 

Moorsbus is the National Park's very own bus network. Operating on Sundays and Bank Holidays from 24 March to 27 
October, it's a great way to explore the North York Moors. You’ll recognise a Moorsbus by the plum and yellow triangle 
displayed at the front of the bus. In towns and villages they use normal bus stops but in the countryside you can hail the 
bus – drivers will stop wherever it is safe to do so. 
 

Routes – the map below gives the full network. The M13 route takes in Hovingham to Helmsley and departs at 10.20 

opposite the Worsley Arms. This connects at Helmsley to many of the other Moors Bus routes. A return bus leaves 

Helmsley at 17.40 from outside the Co-op and passes through Hovingham at 17.55.  

For full details see the website:  http://www.northyorkmoors.org.uk/moorsbus   
 

MOORSBUS Tickets are for all-day travel on the Network. They are issued and accepted on Moorsbus, and by our partner 
services Scarborough & District 128, Yorkshire Coastliner 840 and Arriva 93 and 5 services on Moorsbus days.  
Inner zone single ticket £6; Outer zone single ticket £9; Up to four children (ages 0-15 inc) may travel free with a fare 
paying adult except on Arriva services 5 and 93; £1 for an all-day ticket.  Concession passes are accepted on most services.                                                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Take a ride on the ‘Moorsbus’ - Sundays and Public Holidays 
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http://www.northyorkmoors.org.uk/moorsbus


 

 
 

 

 

 

Hovingham and Scackleton Village Diary 
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